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Glowing Ember Award 
Virgil Stay Troop 3539 – Plymouth 

It is with great pleasure that we nominate Virgil Stay for the Glowing Ember Award for Troop 

539. Virgil is one of several new parents that have joined the troop with their AOL sons. From 

even before they registered to join the troop, Virgil has been totally involved in promoting the 

troop to other scouts and volunteering to help at all troop activities. He arrives at troop meetings 

with all the necessary supplies to help all the new scouts. Virgil has also registered to be an 

Assistant Scoutmaster for the troop. We would not be as far along as a troop without Virgil's 

help.  


